The President's Newsletter for May 4 - 10, 2015

Alleluia! He is risen

| shared the following with our faculty this week. The words are from a recent
talk given by Pope Francis to a group of Italian teachers. The words could have
been written by St. John Baptist de La Salle, as the Pope’s view of the role of
the teacher is exactly what our Founder had in mind. | pray that Saint Paul’s
remains faithful to the following words:

In a society that struggles to find points of reference, it is necessary that young
people find a positive reference in the school. It can do so or become so if it has
within itself teachers that are capable of giving meaning to the school, to study
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and to culture, without reducing everything only to the transmission of technical knowledge, but aiming to build an

educational relation with each one of the students, who must feel accepted and loved for who he is, with all his limitations
and potentiality....You must teach not only the contents of a subject, but also the values of life and habits of life. ...To
learn the content, a computer is sufficient, but to understand how one loves, to understand what the values and habits are
that create harmony in society, a good teacher is necessary.

Mon, May 4 (Assembly; CD E F)

e Star Wars Day: This is a day for Star Wars fans to celebrate the franchise's films series culture. The date was chosen
as "May the 4th" due to its sounding similar to the series' phrase “May the Force be with you!” Who knew?

o World Laughter Day: Have a good laugh today! Laugh at me if you want! Or read the H of the W below.

e International Firefighters Day: We honor the unsung heroes and thank them for protecting our lives and property.
Wear a blue and red ribbon today, symbolic of elements firefighters work with — red for fire and blue for water.

e “Melanoma Monday” (aka National Skin Self-Examination Day.) Check for skin cancer signs! Use sun bloc! As
one who had a bout with skin cancer, | encourage all to get checked regularly. Thanks, again, to Dr. Baldone for
doing screenings for us in the fall along with our wellness program.

* National Hoagie and Oyster Day: Enjoy either or both of these treats!

* President’s Assembly: We are moving this to today in order to accommodate the AP seniors who would have
missed their last assembly if we had it tomorrow.

* Golf: State Tournament through Tuesday. Geaux Wolves!

Tue, May 5 (Regular; G AB C)

* TDIH: Today, known as Cinco de Mayo, commemorates the victory of the Mexican Army over the French at the
Battle of Puebla in 1862. The Mexican army was defeated, but the "Batalla de Puebla™ came to represent a symbol of
Mexican patriotism.

* Student Host Recognition Luncheon: Today at a pizza lunch in the BAC, we honor our Student Hosts -- an
incredible group of young men who do so much for us. There's no way we can repay them. If you see a Student Host
today, thank him for the year. And thanks to the Hosts' great moderator, Karen Hebert, too!

Wed, May 6 (Regular; Senior Final Exams Begin; D E F G)

e TDIH: 1937, the German airship Hindenburg, the largest dirigible ever built, explodes as it arrives in NJ.

e TDIH II: Two years ago, representatives from Project Lead the Way came to campus to evaluate our implementation
of their Biomedical and Engineering curricula. This led to Saint Paul’s being the first accredited PLTW school in the
state — a credential that is facilitating our students earning college credit for their work in these electives. That we are



achieved this after only three years is highly unusual and speaks volumes about Trevor’s vision, the instructors’
dedication, and the community’s support. Since then, we have been on the “poster children” for PLTW!

* National Nurses Day: We honor all of those in the nursing profession day! Thank you!

* No Homework Day: SPS will NOT celebrate No Homework Day — do homework tonight!

¢ Senior Final Exams (Math & Civics) / Graduation Practice with senior dismissal after practice

Thu, May 7 (Regular; Senior Final Exams; A B C D)

e TDIH: 1915, a German submarine torpedoes without
warning British ocean liner Lusitania, bringing the
United States closer to entry in World War 1.

* National Day of Prayer (First Thu of May): At SPS,
every day is a day of prayer, but be extra prayerful today!

e Senior Final Exams (Physics & Religion / Graduation
practice with dismissal of seniors following practice)

Fri, May 8 (Regular; Last Day for Seniors; EF G A) o Y

e TDIH: In 1945, Great Britain and the US celebrate 8+ 'ak £

Victory in Europe Day. Cities in both nations, as well as 1 3

formerly occupied cities in Western Europe, put out flags =% ‘ :

and banners, rejoicing in the defeat of Nazi Germany. o 40 kY RN L7 :

National No Socks Day: OK with me if you celebrate Geaux Golf Wolves as you compete in the state tournament

today! Yes, I’'m serious! Students are excused from this week!

wearing socks today — but I’m not announcing it. If they read their weekly newsletter, they’ll know about it.

* Senior Final Exam (English) / graduation practice. Practice will last no later than 11. We will distribute caps &
gowns and grad tickets. We will withhold these if a senior has ANY obligation to the school.

* Sophomore Service Day: Our sophs will spend today making our area a better place.

Pie Bowl: Spring Football concludes today with the traditional Pie Bowl game.

Sat, May 9

« TDIH: The House of Representatives Judiciary Committee opens impeachment hearings against President Richard
Nixon. They will ultimately vote to impeach him on July 30.

« National Children's Mental Health Awareness Day: Today is designed to raise awareness about the importance of

children's mental health and that positive mental health is essential to a child's healthy development from birth.

» Free Athletic Physicals on campus this morning for our student athletes.

» State Track Meet — good luck, Wolves!

« Memorial Service for the mother of SPS alum Robin Rideau ‘83 will take place in chapel today at 10:30.

« Band Concert: Good luck to Andrew Moran, Jimmy Brinkman, and all of our musicians who will be performing this
afternoon at 3. Try and attend. Our musical wolves are excellent and the concert does not last a very long time. The
boys would love to see a packed BAC.

Sun, May 10 -- Happy Mother’s Day to All Saint Paul’s Moms! Honor mom by inviting her to church today!

« TDIH: In 1869, the first transcontinental railroad is completed.

« Lupus Awareness Day: Lupus is a debilitating, potentially fatal autoimmune disease capable of damaging virtually
any part of the body, including the skin, heart, lungs, kidneys, and brain.

« Fintastic Friday: Giving Sharks a Voice Day: Who knew that sharks need help? Apparently as many as 100 million
sharks are killed each year for their fins. Shark populations have plummeted 75% to 90% in many ecosystems.
Worldwide, sharks have little or no protection. Don’t kill any sharks today!



Mary’s Month: May is traditionally devoted by Catholics to Mary, the Mother of God. How did this come to be? In
many ancient cultures, May 1 was a day for spring festivals to celebrate the beginning of new life. For instance, the
Greeks dedicated May to Artemis, goddess of fertility. The Romans dedicated May to Flora, goddess of springtime and
flowers. To counter these pagan celebrations, the Church eventually came to celebrate May as the month of May. And
know you know!

From the SPS Cafeteria: As per Archdiocesan Food Service policy, no checks will be accepted in May. Only cash will
be accepted for student accounts. For students with a balance at the end of the year, the money will “roll over” to next
year unless you specifically request a refund. Seniors with balances should request their refunds from the cafeteria.
Remember that SPS does not administer the lunch program — that’s done by the Archdiocesan Food Service.

Musings on Last Week:
o Honor Roll Breakfasts: Thanks for your
cooperation. They were a treat. As many of you know, |
usually use the HR breakfast to teach new vocabulary words
and tie them into life lessons. For the last senior breakfast, |
have the seniors do the same thing — only they have to choose
the words. This year, they were so good that | had the boys
deliver their words to ALL of the level breakfasts.
Congratulate Jack Dubreuil, Alex Harp, Connor Lu &
Burke Irwin who made outstanding presentations. Jack
encouraged the HR students to be altitudinarians (those with
lofty ideals) and not to defenestrate (through things out the
window like good study habits). Alex enjoined his senior
brothers to consider quid pro quos in life (the what for whats)
such as studying gives good grades. He also asked the group
Josh and parents enjoy final Honor Roll Breakfast of | to consider the fait accomplis in life — and to not wait for
his SPS career! things to happen without having the opportunity to help shape
things. Connor Lu taught us boline (a meteor that enters
earth’s atmosphere) and serendipitous (come upon or found by accident; fortuitous) and spoke about the many
positive serendipitous experiences he has had at SPS; finally, Burke Irwin contrasted resume with eulogy — and
reminded all of us, that our eulogy won’t concentrate of what we accomplished in life (a resume) but how we lived
our lives as human beings who exhibited the right values as spouses and parents and people of good character. The
boys spoke eloquently and convincingly — and seemed to enjoy themselves, too. | couldn’t have been prouder. My
work with them is done.
o Pre-freshmen Retreat: I’ve heard only positive things from students and staff, so congrats to all!
o Level Officer Elections were held last week. Congrats to the following class officers for 2015-16:
o0 Senior President- Chris Barnett
Senior Vice-President- John Cresson
Junior President- Oliver Sibley
Junior Vice-President- Morgan Kinch
Sophomore President- Ashton Van Deventer
Sophomore Vice-President- Carson Caulfield
Freshman President- Josh Devier
Freshman Vice-President- Daniel Weisineck
Pre-freshmen will elect their officers at the beginning of the year in August
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e Baseball: The 2015 season ended last week with a tough 5-4 playoff loss. We are proud of our District Champion
Baseball Wolves!



e Prom: Thanks to all who helped make the Junior-Senior Prom a successful one. Joanna and the Student Council
deserve kudos. | am appreciative to all who chaperoned.

o Wolftracks: Congrats to Danielle for another great Wolftracks — in both quality and quantity of pages!

o Final Wolf Packs of the Year! Thanks to Kevin and Gina for -
ALL the Wolf Pack activities this year.

o Basketball: the Wolves were on “The Lake” (94.7) radio last
week and acquitted themselves in an exemplary way.

e Golf: A3"place finish in regional propels us into state this
week!

o Exchange Club Student of the Year Breakfast was very
inspiring. Nine outstanding St. Tammany Parish seniors were
honored, including our own Maxwell Jefferson Gold.

e End of Season Banquets for Soccer, Lacrosse, Rugby and
ROTC all went well! Lots of celebration last week!

e The Maelstrom: Congrats to Brad and the creative
writing/artistic Wolves for another fine edition. Pick up a
copy, read, explore, and enjoy. ,

e Gymnastics:_No team championship this year, but Colin Skinner Colin Skinner in action at the State Meet,
won 5 of 6 events to be named MVP of the meet. See Colin in showing why he won MVP title!
action at:
http://highschoolsports.nola.com/news/article/1119252128583079748/st-pauls-colin-skinner-talks-about-winning-
boys-gymanstic-overall-points-video/ This is worth viewing!

o First Friday Devotions: All went well and were flexible with Friday’s funeral. Thanks, Religion Department.

o Wolf Jam: Thanks to Casey Fitzmaurice and Lane Sumrall for reviving this event and making it a success. Thanks
to all who chaperoned. The net proceeds will be used to assist San Miguel High School in Tucson.

e Stuff the Bus: Thanks for your cooperation and support. We made a difference.

o Key Club:_Our boys did two projects on Sat: served at the Kiwanis Terrific Kids Pancake Breakfast and cleaned up
litter on 8™ Ave. Well done, Key Club!

o Teaching: And in the midst of all of the activity, teaching and learning were taking place last week.

The Good Dept: Last week we received a $25,000 grant from the Harry T. Howard Foundation to support our
Biomedical Science Program. We would be hard pressed to have this program without this assistance. This is the final
payment of a $115,000 four year pledge on the part of the Foundation. We are most grateful. We now must look for a
sponsor for the program as we go forward. Pray that we find one — or let me know if you are interested!

The Bad Dept: On April 29, the National Center for Education Statistics (NCES) released The Nation’s Report Card:
2014 U.S. History, Geography, and Civics, and the findings were bleak. Less than 30 percent of U.S. eighth graders
managed to score proficient or higher on any of the assessments. Twenty-seven percent reached that level in geography;
23 percent did so in civics, and only 18 percent in history. The state of social studies education is bad.

Want to see some of the questions asked or take the tests yourself? Use the following website. Questions are searchable
by subject, grade, year, and content area. Not only can you review, download, and print the questions, but you can also
use the tool to create a student roster, make customized tests based on your own lessons, and measure student progress.
Students can take the tests online, and teachers can analyze the results. The tool is available at
https://nces.ed.gov/NationsReportCard/nqt/
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The Ugly Dept: The Centers for Disease Control reported last week that teen use of e-cigarettes TRIPLED last year, with
over 13% of teen reporting using those devices — including some of our students. How sad! Read the CDC’s report at
http://www.cdc.gov/media/releases/2015/p0416-e-cigarette-use.html

Alum News:

e Alejandro Otero *10 will graduate May 10 with a Bachelor of Chemical Engineering degree “summa cum laude”
from Auburn University.

e Ryan John Harlan ‘11 will graduate on May 15 with a Bachelor of Science in Chemical Engineering from
Washington University in St. Louis.

e Craig Henry "11 will graduate from The University of Mississippi with a Bachelor of Business Administration.

e Harrison Richard *11 will graduate on May 10 with a BS in Economics from Duke University

e Connor Rougelot 11 was named to the elite group called The Tiger Twelve at LSU. Being nominated is quite an
honor but being selected as one of the twelve is quite an accomplishment. Heartiest congratulations to Connor
Rougelot, SPS Class of 2011, for being named to the Tiger Twelve for 2015! The award should come as no surprise

to those of us who remember Connor and his outstanding

SPS career!

Post Easter Holidays (NOT spring break!) Grooming
and Dress Issues: Our guys are starting to look shabby.
It’s not summer yet and we will continue to enforce our
rules until the end of school. Parents: please help by
trimming hair, making sure he shaves (if applicable),
check his uniform before he leaves and encourage good
hygiene. Help us by insisting your son conforms to
policy. And, no, | don’t think hair regulation is more
important than drug and alcohol regulations, but I’m not
willing to ignore the less important rules that we have.

Senior Graduation Information:

22" Judicial District Judge Martin Coady presides over Law
Studies Mock Trial last week.

e Monday and Tuesday, May 4 & 5: regular schedules

for seniors; full days of school; elective exams in class.

e Wed-Fri: exempt seniors report for practice only.

o Wed, May 6: two exams in the morning; graduation practice in the afternoon; dismissal following practice. If all
goes well, seniors will be dismissed well before 3.

e Thu, May 7: two exams in the morning; graduation practice in the afternoon; dismissal following practice. Again, if
all goes well, seniors will be dismissed well before 3.

o Fri, May 8: one exam in the morning followed by short graduation practice and distribution of caps, gowns, and
graduation ceremony tickets. Each senior will be issued EIGHT (8) tickets. EXTRA TICKETS ARE NOT
AVAILABLE. The tickets are handed directly to the senior on this day. We are not responsible for lost tickets
and they will not be replaced. Tickets and caps/gowns will NOT be issued to any student who still has an
obligation to the school. Seniors will be dismissed by 11 at the latest.

e Mon - Thu, May 11-14: seniors do not report to school unless they are coming for an awards ceremony.

e Fri, May 15: Mandatory attendance at morning awards ceremony followed by final graduation practice.

e Sat, May 16: the 104™ commencement exercises of The Saint Paul’s School; 4 pm in the Briggs Assembly Center.
Doors will open at 3 and admission is by ticket only. The beautiful ceremony, within the context of a Catholic
mass, lasts about two hours.
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o Note: Everything seniors need to know for graduation will be part of a printed set of instructions given to them on
Friday, May 8™. I’ll also email a copy to senior parents.

SENIOR PARENTS: From the Senior Class Moms: Senior Grad night is quickly approaching us. On Wednesday, May
13th the Class of 2015 will be Celebrating together for the last time as a SPS Senior. We want to make it a very
memorable time for them. If you have not sent in your donation for the afternoon of fun and fellowship, please do so by
this Friday (May 8th). Our goal is for every student that attends to leave with a very generous prize!! Please send in
your checks (made out to SPS Mother's club), gift cards or items to Mrs. Janet. You can even mail your checks or gift
cards to Keri Peace (keripeace@charter.net). We are also in need of a few more sponsors for the food. Please contact
Joel Juge at jrjuge@gmail.com if you would like to send in a SAM's gift card. Thanking all of you in advance for your
participation.

Saint Paul’s Summer Camps:

e Sports Camps for Boys, ages 8-14: One
week in length, 9-3, beginning June 1 in
baseball, football, wrestling, basketball,
lacrosse, soccer, and speed and strength.
Contact Phil Williams at philw@stpauls.com
for more info.

e Creative Writing Camp: June 22-26 from 1-
4 pm open to boys and girls ages 10-14.
Contact Brad Guillory at bradg@stpauls.com
for more info.

e Video Production Camp: July 13-17, from
1-4 pm open to boys and girls ages 10-14.

Contact Brad Guillory at bradg@stpauls.com
for more info. Seniors carry canned goods to help “stuff the bus.”

e Drama Camps from June 1-5 and June 15-
19, from 1-4 pm, open to boys and girls, ages 8-14. Contact Denny Charbonnet at dennyc@stpauls.com for more
info.

e Pre-Engineering Camp: July 6-10, from 9-noon, open to boys and girls grades 5-7. Contact Julie Beck at
j.beck@stpauls.com

From the Mothers Club:

e  Our 3rd Annual Sidewalk Sale will be on Friday, May 15th from 9:00-4:00. Come take advantage of huge savings
and great bargains with pre-owned uniforms, clearance items, and overstock sales! If you have any St. Paul's clothing
items that you would like to donate, please drop them off in the bookstore (weekdays 7:15-8:00, 11:00-12:30, and
2:15-3:15)anytime between now and May 15th! Any unclaimed items in Lost and Found will be donated to the
Sidewalk sale, so please ask your son to check for any missing clothing!

e The Cyberbullying Parenting the Pack presentation scheduled for May has been postponed until the fall. There are
just too many activities going on in May!

The Subjunctive Mood and the Annual Fund: Last year, a parent sent me a NY Times article on the disappearance of
the subjunctive mood in English (the “what” you are asking?) The subjunctive mood (the bane of English students
everywhere!) is used express a wishful notion or a proposition contrary to fact: If the man were rich, he could retire (not
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was rich, because he’s not, and he needs the salary). The parent then wrote that | should use the subjunctive in my Annual
Fund pleas:

If someone were to donate a million dollars to Saint Paul’s, Brother Ray could stop begging for donations to the Annual
Fund!

And I’ll add this one: If everyone were to donate even a small amount, Brother Ray could stop begging for donations to
the Annual Fund!

No gift is too small. I repeat: no gift is too small! What’s important is that everyone participates. If you are contributing
to the Capital Campaign or financially supporting SPS in some other way, | understand! Thanks. Can you send $10 to
Annual Fund so I can show an increase in participation?

And WE NEED GRANDPARENT SUPPORT! Thanks to those of you who are involving grandparents, whom | hate
to ask personally unless you give me permission to do so.

Study finds brain changes in young marijuana users: Young adults who occasionally smoke marijuana show
abnormalities in two key areas of their brain related to emotion, motivation, and decision making, raising concerns that
they could be damaging their developing minds at a critical time, according to a new study by Boston researchers which
was published during Holy Week in the Journal of Neuroscience, the official publication of the Society for Neuroscience.
Here’s a link to the full story: http://www.bostonglobe.com/lifestyle/health-wellness/2014/04/15/casual-marijuana-use-
creates-brain-changes-new-report-shows/X1cN8A7h5p0OVJke Y KXTXIJ/story.html

2015-16 Calendar: St. Tammany Parish Public Schools has published next year’s calendar. They will begin on Fri, Aug
7. Accordingly, | have completed our calendar, which follows their calendar when possible. We must schedule 178 days
per archdiocesan policy. We therefore will start on Thursday, August 6 WITH A FULL DAY OF INSTRUCTION
and NO book day — which corresponds to what we did this year. Please plan vacations accordingly.

Paper Wolf Update: Read The Paper Wolf on line (www.thepaperwolf.com). Great stories this week on:

e Robo-Wolves: http://thepaperwolf.com/2015/04/22/robo-pups-build-their-way-to-the-top/

o Kahoot! (ask you son!): http://thepaperwolf.com/2015/04/24/kahoot-latest-classroom-craze-on-campus/

e Lacrosse: http://thepaperwolf.com/2015/04/24/lacrosse-wolves-enter-final-four-saturday/

o Apple Watches: http://thepaperwolf.com/2015/04/23/apple-and-samsung-watches-compete-for-time-and-money/
e Rughy: http://thepaperwolf.com/2015/04/22/rugby-captures-state-deep-south-titles-in-second-year/

¢ Biology Crawfish Dissections: http://thepaperwolf.com/2015/04/23/biology-classes-dissect-crawfish/

Important Driver’s License Requirement: A new requirement was added to the driver's license issuance process for all
minor applicants. All minor applicants must produce proof the applicant has either received a diploma or is currently
enrolled in a high school program. This is done through a school attendance form from his or her high school prior to
applying for a driver's license. These forms can be obtained in the administration building or the counseling center.
Several students went for licenses over the holidays and were turned away because they didn’t have the form —in
some cases they waited several hours before being turned away!

Free Money: Recently we received checks from Target and Office Depot representing rebates on purchases: Target
gives a 1% cash rebate and Office Depot gives a 5% store credit. PLEASE: anytime you purchase at Target or Office
Depot, indicate that your rebate go to Saint Paul’s School! This is FREE money! You’re not being charged extra.

H of the W:

e How many of you believe in psycho-kinesis? Raise my hand.
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e OK, so what's the speed of dark?

e When everything is coming your way, you're in the wrong lane.

o Hard work pays off in the future. Laziness pays off how.

e How much deeper would the ocean be without sponges?

o Eagles may soar, but weasels don't get sucked into jet engines.

e What happens if you get scared half to death, twice?

e Why do psychics have to ask you your name?

o Inside every older person is a younger person wondering, 'What the heck happened?'

e Just remember -- if the world didn't suck, we would all fall off.

e Light travels faster than sound. That's why some people appear bright until you hear them speak.

Greater Lasallian World Dept: Louisiana educator Marc Milano has been named principal of Archbishop Rummel
High School in Metairie, LA, beginning with the 2015-16 academic year. The announcement was made by the
Archdiocese of New Orleans and Archbishop Rummel president Brother Gale Condit, FSC. Milano is a 1990 graduate of
Archbishop Rummel and currently is the principal of Marie B. Riviere Elementary School, also in Metairie. He replaces
Michael Scalco, who will conclude 14 years of administrative service when he retires at the end of June. Welcome, Marc,
to the Lasallian world.

A Look Ahead (And these are just some of the events!)
May 4 — President’s Assembly

May 6-8 — Senior Exams

May 8 — Sophomore Service Day

May 8 — Pie Bowl

May 9 —FREE Physicals for athletes & band
May 9 — Band Concert in BAC

May 11-12 — Art Show in BAC

May 12 — President’s Assembly

May 12 — Band Awards

May 13- 15 — Pre Freshmen Exams

May 13 - Grad Night

May 14 — 9-11 Level Awards

May 14 — Athletic Awards 8:00 AM

May 15 — Academic Awards Ceremony 8:00 AM
May 16 — Senior Graduation (4 pm in the BAC) ‘§  Luke and Reagan help “stuff the bus” to benefit the Covington
May 18 — Pre Freshmen Promotion/Awards 6 pm 1 Food Bank. This joint venture is sponsored by the six West St.
May 19-21 — Exam Schedule Tammany Catholic Schools.

Pre-Freshmen End-of-Year Schedule 2015

Wednesday, May 13

8:00 -8:20 Report to Chapel for Prayer Service
8:20 - 8:30 Break

8:30-9:30 Spanish Exam

9:30-9:45 Break

9:45-11:15 Math Exam

11:15-12:00 Lunch

12:00-1:30  Graduation Practice in BAC

1:30 Dismissal

Thursday, May 14




7:45 Pre-Freshmen report to their Science Exam Room before going to assembly
8:00-9:15 Pre-Freshmen at Athletic Assembly

9:15-10:15 Science Exam

10:15- 10:30  Break

10:30-11:30  Englsih Exam

11:30-12:00 Lunch

12:00- 1:30 Graduation Practice in BAC

1:30 Dismissal

Friday, May 15

8:00 - Pre-Freshmen report to their Geography Exam Room for announcements
8:15-9:30 Report to BAC for Major Academic Awards Ceremony

9:35-9:50 Study Period in Geography Exam Room

9:50-10:50 Geography Exam

10:50 - 11:30 Lunch

11:35-12:35 Religion Exam

12:35-1:30  Graduation Practice in BAC

1:30 Dismissal

Monday, May 18
5:30 PM Pre-Freshmen report to Wolf Dome
6:00 PM Pre-Freshmen Promotion Ceremony in BAC

And even though it’s now May of 2015, I will still close with a paraphrase from one of my favorite NPR radio shows
(which I’m listening to now as | write and LOLing): well, it’s happened again — you’ve squandered perfectly good time
reading my ramblings!

Again, please let me know if there’s an issue you would like me to address in my newsletters or a question you think
applies to others. Know of my prayer for you and your family, especially as we march forward through 2015! Hard to
believe we only have four more weeks in the school year! Again, thanks for being part of the 2014-15 edition of SPS!

Brother Ray Bulliard, FSC
Can’t Believe It’s May and I’m Still the 17" Christian Brother President of Saint Paul’s School

L LASA L L l AN ...by doing ordinary things extraordinarily well and by making courageous choices!
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